

4 January 2022

Dear Parent/Carer,

I hope you and your families had an enjoyable Christmas and New Year break.

2021 was a challenging year for us all; whilst the latter half of 2020 was indeed unprecedented, I think most people assumed we would be clear (or at least a little more clear) of the pandemic by this point. However, only last week the French Prime Minister, Jean Castex, described it as "a film without an ending." I know that phrase will have resonated with many people who read it.

Precisely because it sometimes feels like a 'film without an ending', it is important to let our parents/carers know how grateful we are for your continuing support. We are stronger together and your appreciation of your child's school (and its staff) makes a huge difference to all of us. There have been challenging times over the last 22 months, and a few more bumps on the road to come I am sure, but rest assured we will be doing our utmost to ensure your child's education continues to be as meaningful and enjoyable as possible.

As the new term begins, we suspect that we will have to accommodate a spike in staff absence due to the latest variant. We started to see the impact of this at the end of last term, and over the Christmas break, we have asked all staff to continue to test/report any positive cases. Whilst the situation is manageable at present, there is a concern that staffing resources may be further stretched when schools starts up again as normal. If this does prove to be the case, we may at some point need to utilise aspects of our remote learning package for some groups of pupils.

This does not mean that the above will happen; it means that it may if the situation deteriorates i.e. if we do not have enough staff in the building to teach/support all pupils. If that happens we will inform you as soon as possible, and of course we will continue to offer a remote package of learning that replicates the wider curriculum offering that would be in place at school on a day-to-day basis.

I will finish by reiterating that, across all our schools, we are committed to staying open and providing an excellent education. If any disruption is likely to occur because of staffing issues, you will be informed in as timely a manner as possible and we will do all we can to support your child's learning.

Yours sincerely,

Michael Gosling CEO – Trinity MAT

> Rawson Street North, Halifax, HX3 6PU tel: 01422 351291 email: contactus@akroydon.trinitymat.org web: akroydon.trinitymat.org

Head Office: Trinity Multi-Academy Trust, Shay Lane, Halifax, HX2 9TZ Registered in England No: 6897239 VAT Reg No: 257 1209 15